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CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 

 
 
   Re: Resolution of 2008 and 2009 Private 
    Passenger Automobile Rate Filing Cases 
 
By Circular Letter To All Member Companies A-09-6 dated July 16, 
2009, this Bureau announced the settlement of the 2008 and 2009 
private passenger automobile rate filing cases and provided the 
resulting approved base rates, rating factors, etc.  As noted in 
that circular, the terms of the Settlement Agreement and Consent 
Order in the 2008 private passenger automobile rate filing case 
provide that member companies shall refund to policyholders that 
portion of the premium collected on each policy which exceeds the 
premium which would have resulted on each policy using the rates 
approved in that settlement agreement, along with interest.  For 
those companies whose systems have been maintained to work from the 
differences between the rates as implemented and the rates as 
approved, please find in the attached Exhibit A refund factors that, 
when applied to the appropriate base rate implemented by the Rate 
Bureau effective January 1, 2009, result in the actual amount by 
which the Rate Bureau’s implemented base rate exceeds the base rate 
approved in the settlement agreement. 
 
Please note that the approved increased limits factors differ from 
the Rate Bureau’s implemented increased limits factors and that 
appropriate calculations must therefore be made for policies on 
which the bodily injury and property damage coverages were written 
at higher limits.  Note that these calculations can possibly result 
in refunds being due even in situations where there is little or no 
difference between the implemented and approved base rates.  (For 
example, for Motorcycles, where there is no difference in the 
implemented and approved rate level changes and the refund factor is 
0.000 for the basic limits rates, there could possibly be refunds 
due if the bodily injury and property damage coverages were written 
at higher limits.) 
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Please see to it that this Circular Letter is brought to the 
attention of all interested personnel in your company. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
       F. Timothy Lucas 
 
       Personal Lines Manager 
FTL:dms 
 
Attachments 
 
A-09-7 














